
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting
Tuesday, August 9, 2016


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt, Eline, Tracey Phillips, Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Terri Min, Jim Witkop, Aditya Bhatnagar, Shelley Smith, Lisa Chandler, Virginia Doherty, Valerie Pletcher, Jack Letzkus, Claire Buckholtz, Stacia Camby

Guests: Mary Pletcher, Maggie Pletcher, Michelle Miller, Nate Smith

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00pm

Approval of May 11, 2016 Minutes as presented – A.Bhatnagar motions, T.Min seconds. May minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Approval of June 8, 2016 Minutes as presented – A.Bhatnagar motions, T.Min seconds. June minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

We are in full swing to start the new school year! We took six people to Denver for the Information and Technology Conference as we get ready for the 1-to-1 conversion. Chantilly is the test pilot school and the next schools will be selected by March. Our goal is to focus on how to make the classroom more engaging and student-centered. We also need to look at the infrastructure at Robinson, including charging stations (likely in a central place like the cafeteria). This will not be inexpensive - they will be locked, locker-like stations to recharge devices. We will reallocate resources (computer labs) so we will need to plan ahead. We have spoken to vendors to get some quotes and ideas including how to expand the bandwidth at Robinson.

Most teachers are very excited and willing to learn. Teachers will be trained in[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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 Google classroom as well as being part of a teacher learning group. Groups of 5-7 teachers will complete a total of about 30 hrs. of training for the year. They can choose one topic in which they would like to learn to become better instructors. The teachers will have control over their own staff development and can choose from a range of subjects, including: dyslexia, executive strategies, balance, mindfulness as well as others. Each teacher learning group will have the opportunity to share their education with the other groups throughout the year.

For students, foremost are academics and being prepared for the future. What skills are we giving students? They must be able to manage life and balance a checkbook. Character education development is also critical - it is important to be kind and have fun! We will continue with the Harbor series and share various topics during learning seminar. We will also continue our anti-bullying stance - it is very important to enforce that bullying of any kind is unacceptable.

We will start the year with a pep rally and hope that the students are excited for the 2016-17 school year!

Tracey Phillips - I saw a magnet on a locker at Woodson which included information on crisis links and helpline info. L.Florence will look into the cost for ordering similar magnets and get back to the board.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

Welcome back and thank you for being part of the PTSA! Jim will be giving an overview of our new website and its features. 

We need a few additional volunteers on Friday to help with the envelope stuffing and mailing. Please let me know if you are available.

Locker Day is on Thursday, Sept. 1 from 12:00-4:00pm. We consolidated it to one afternoon this year to accommodate working parents. The new student orientation is in the morning and locker day is in the afternoon. There will be students with “May I Help You” signs available in the hall to answer questions and guide students and parents.

PE uniforms will be sold during the first few weeks of school. The idea was suggested to put a survey out to see whether parents prefer PE uniforms sold during Locker Day or during school PE class once school begins.

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached.

Motion: to add $8,000 for income and $8,000 for expense for math boot camp. S.Meyer motions, V.Pletcher seconds. Motion accepted without objections or abstentions.
S.Smith gave an audit report (conducted by S.Smith, C.Letzkus and L.Waters) - the books look great and S.Smith will get the final report and materials to S.Meyer next week. Shelley will work with Sandy on a few line item suggestions as well as a revised budget for fall.
Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar - No report

Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence 

Ann Dolan will be here on Oct. 4th, 7:00pm in Recital Hall. Her presentation will be on strategies for learning and managing media. This free program is for both parents and students but you will need to register to attend.

We have scheduled a blood drive with Inova for Nov. 3rd. Mrs. Chapman and the FBLA group will help facilitate getting the word out here to Robinson students and staff.

Secretary – Carole Letzkus

If you have any building use requirements this year, please send C.Letzkus an email with date preference(s), time of day/night needed, space and equipment needs, etc. and I will coordinate with Bill Evers. Also, please send Carole your committee report prior to the board meetings, particularly if you are unable to attend the monthly meeting.

Committee Reports
Communications – Jack Letzkus

Please send J.Letzkus any information you would like to get out to the Robinson community via FaceBook or Twitter and Jack will send it out on behalf of the PTSA. Jack will also follow Athletics, Drama, Music and other activities and try to re-Tweet as often as he can.
Counseling team – No report

Directory - Production and Sales – Lisa Chandler
L.Chandler and J.Witkop demonstrated the online features of the new PTSA website. We intend to print less directories and encourage members to go to the website to view the directory. Also, we will have a link to volunteer but will also make a paper version available as well.

Education (HS) – No report
Education (MS)  – No report

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep - High School:  – No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School – No report

Grocery Receipts – No report 

Health and Safety – No report
Hospitality – No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum – No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

Date: Nov. 12, 2016. We are currently at 80% capacity with some categories already closed.

A question came up - a student requested to have a table to sell their photography. Spaces are usually $90 but a discussion was held and it was decided to offer them a spot for a student rate of $25.

Also, a vendor asked for a spot and we weren’t sure what they were selling. It was an exercise company called Orange Theory.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

We can use technology to enhanse membership numbers and increase volunteer involvement. We also need to educate the community on what the PTSA does.

Our goals: initially, make everyone a PTSA member. Second, demonstrate the benefits during a free trial period with incentives. Next, educate everyone on what we do - let them realize the value of being a PTSA member and being part of the Robinson family!

Our marketing challenge: to sponsor a teacher and push to get 100% teacher participation through sponsors.

We have some kinks to work out but we are hopeful to get more members this year through member benefits.

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections – No report 
Scholarships – No report
School Funding – No report
Student Representative – Claire Buckholtz

Claire is active in many groups here at Robinson so she’ll be happy to get information out to other groups including SGA and IB.

Volunteer Coordinator – Terri Min

T.Min is okay with the link to the volunteer form online as well as collection of some paper forms for those that don’t fill it out online.

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

J.Witkop, V.Pletcher and L.Chandler have revamped the website, including membership and directory, and it looks fantastic! The membership toolkit was revised and we’re trying to streamline so members have what they need and a way to interface with the community.

M.Emery’s focus this year is to raise awareness in our community, engage the feeder schools and work with the Booster clubs. Robinson can help our feeder schools with fundraisers, build community fellowship and be more present in the community.

J.Witkop reviewed additional website information and links. We will also add a Box Tops link to our PTSA website to help the Academic Boosters promote the program at Robinson.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:55pm


